Chile Prayer Newsletter (week of 3/9 — 3/15, 2025)

1.

Pastor Siu Wa and wife Yu Yu’s family were visiting China for the past two months. They all
caught some serious stomach virus and flu toward the end of their visit. But, praise God for His
healing and protection. They have returned to Chile safely on 3/9. While they were away,
praise God for providing Rev. Lee and his wife to continue ministering the Chile church. Please
pray for a smooth transition and a blessed fellowship time. Please also pray for the friends and
relatives that the family outreached to while they were in China. Pray that God will continue to
plant and nurture the seeds of the Gospel in their hearts.

Praise God for the opportunity to host a couple fellowship event on 3/16. Rev. Lee and his wife
as well as Pastor Ng and his wife will be leading the event. Pray for brothers and sisters’
willingness to attend and an open heart to share their struggles and have a blessed fellowship
time with each other and with our Lord.
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